Andrews' Endowed Church of England Primary School Newsletter

Summer Term

w/e 11th June 2021

Dear Parents, Carers and Friends,

Please be aware of the new parking restrictions in Holybourne as there are now double yellow lines at junctions which affects parking outside the front of the school. Whilst we appreciate the challenge everyone faces, we respectfully remind you not to park anywhere that is unsafe, illegal or likely to cause inconvenience to local residents.

New Parent Governor Wanted!

Laura Miles, one of our two Parent Governors, is standing down at the end of this term. A 'purple' flyer has been sent home today with your child inviting applications for a new Parent Governor to start in September. There is a return slip to complete and send back into school if you would like to apply. The deadline is **Friday 25th June by 3.30 pm –** we cannot accept any applications after this deadline. Once we receive your reply slip, you will receive an email to confirm acknowledgement along with an application form that you will need to complete. If we receive more than two applications we shall have a ballot of all parents to determine our new parent governor, according to the governance rules. It may be possible for any unsuccessful candidates to join the Governing Body in another capacity, so do please put yourself forward if you are interested.

Opening Up to More 'Normal' Activities

We are following local authority and DfE advice, and taking a cautious approach to making any changes to our bubbles and arrangements in school over the course of this term. We do not yet know whether it will be possible to have any events with parents in attendance. You will see from the dates list that we have set dates for some of our traditional summer term events – more info is included in the next two sections of the newsletter. At the moment, we are assuming that parents WILL NOT be able to attend these events. However, you may wish to provisionally book time off work in case we are able to invite you nearer the time.

Sports Day (morning only) Thurs 1st July or Weds 8th July

Traditionally, our Sports Day is a morning only event, with all children taking part in 2 or more races. Parents are normally invited to watch. We usually begin with a parade of the Houses, with the children walking behind their banners, before the event starts at around 9.10 am. The whole event is usually finished by around 11.30 am. At the moment, we are planning a closed event, without parents on site. However, if we are able to open up to you, we will do so. You may wish to provisionally book the morning off work (and possibly the reserve morning, which we diarise in case of heavy rain on the first date).

Year 6 Production

In previous years our summer production has been for Years 5 and 6, with Year 6 taking the majority of the speaking parts but Year 5 also being on stage. Both year groups have been equally responsible for the singing. For many years we have been able to use the stage at Treloar's for our final performances.

This year, for obvious reasons, the production is being staged at school. It has been rehearsed with Year 6 taking on all the on stage roles and Year 5 have been learning the songs ready to support. It is likely that the production will be performed to the school only, and a recording will be made for parents to see. However, we have set two provisional evening dates in the diary for **Weds 7**th **July** and **Thurs 8**th **July**. Year 6 parents may wish to keep those dates in the diary just in case we are able to invite you in to watch.



Collective Worship - Resilience

Please click on the link below to view the Collective Worship video this week with Rev Gordon and Lorna: Collective Worship 8th June 2021 Anger

Church@4 is this Sunday at the Holy Rood, Holybourne at 4 pm in person. Each family will have their own box full of craft materials and resources for the service. No refreshments will be provided, but if you would like to bring your own for your family then feel free. If you would like to attend the service you need to book on by emailing Martha — martha@potr-alton.co.uk — thank you.

Brass Lessons

Please note that the brass lessons will be on TUESDAY next week.



<u>Headteacher's Awards/House Point Certificates - Back next week</u>

Sun Hats and Suncream

Please ensure that your child is always sent in to school wearing a sunhat or baseball cap. All sunscreen should be applied before school. For safety reasons, we do not allow children to wear sunglasses in school, unless they are part of an optician's prescription.

Class Photos

Photo proofs have been sent home today and the deadline for orders is **Tuesday 22**nd **June**. Our preferred and, due to the current climate, probably the safest method of payment would be directly to Yellow using their online payment system. However, if you are unable to pay in this way we will still accept cash or cheque. Please ensure that you return in the bag provided and ensure that it is sealed with your child's details visible and sent in with your child. Any orders made after the deadline will incur a £5 surcharge which will cover packaging, postage and delivery direct to your home. If there are any other family members who haven't received a proof and would like the opportunity to purchase a photograph please don't hesitate calling the school office and we can give you the necessary details – thank you.

School Uniform

Just a reminder that we have now moved to an on-line shop for our school uniform. Please follow the link www.schooltrends.co.uk/pages/find-my-school then search for the school using our school postcode GU34 4EL. There are no minimum order quantities and your uniform will be delivered directly to your home for only £2.99. Other ordering information including sizes, delivery information and the returns procedure is also available on-line. At busy times of the year, orders may take up to 3 weeks to deliver, so please **order uniform as soon as possible and certainly by the end of July** to ensure that you receive it in time for the start of the Autumn Term. We still have some items of new uniform in stock at school – cardigans, a few sweatshirts, PE t-shirts in all house colours and various sizes – please email schoolsupport@aepri.co.uk with your requirements and Mrs White will let you know if the sizes you require are available – first come, first served. We also have second hand uniform available – please contact Mrs Frisby (one of our parents) on may.co.uk who will happily sort for you.

Class PE

Please note that the days for Acorns PE sessions have changed slightly and will be on WEDNESDAY and FRIDAY.

Summer Term 2021 School Lunches

The cost for KS2 school lunches for the second half of the Summer Term is £85 (34 lunches) or £12.50 per week - (£2.50 per lunch). Please ensure that school dinners **are paid in advance - ideally half termly or weekly**. Lunches must be paid via SCOPAY as we cannot accept cash or cheque at this time – thank you.

School lunches - KS2 Jacket Potatoes

Jacket potatoes are now available to KS2 on Monday (JP and Beans) and Wednesday (JP and Cheese) served with vegetables of the day as an additional choice of lunch.

Year 4 & 5 Swimming

Just a reminder that swimming is on **Monday/Tuesday** for **Year 5** and **Monday/Wednesday** for **Year 4**. Your child will need a costume and towel in a waterproof bag and goggles if required. Shoulder length or longer hair must be tied back. All kit for swimming should be clearly labelled with their full name. Please ensure that if you have not yet paid on line via SCOPAY that the payment is made by Monday 14th June – thank you.



<u>Travel to Tokyo – one final challenge!</u>

There is one final challenge on the Travel to Tokyo dashboard which we hope will encourage your child to log any physical activity they do before **Wednesday 30th June**. Simply enter your email address and log any activity to your school team your child does on this link:

https://www.getset.co.uk/travel-tokyo/log-to-win

You will then be automatically entered into the prize draw for the chance to win a class set of Team GB branded micro scooters, helmets AND a free Scoot-safe session for that class!

PTFA Treasure Hunt - Deadline - Monday 14th June 7 pm



Thank you for supporting the PTFA with their first ever Treasure Hunt - we hope you have had fun. Just a reminder that you need to send a photo of your completed answers to ptfafundraiser@gmail.com with your child's name and class by **Monday 14th June at 7pm**. Good luck and watch out for when the winner is announced!

Cool Milk Scheme

Don't forget if you would like your child to receive milk in school your child must be registered with Cool Milk. You can apply on line at www.coolmilk.com You must register your child by **Tuesday 5pm** to start receiving milk at the following week. If you have any questions regarding this you can contact Cool Milk directly on **0844 854 2913**. If your child is in Acorns and under 5 they will receive milk FREE but you must ensure that your child is registered **before** their 5th birthday if you wish your child to continue with milk.

Eggar's Open Days - Year 5 and Year 4

Eggar's are running some Guided Tours and Open Mornings starting on **Tuesday 22nd June** and finishing with "The Great Eggar's Open Event' on **Saturday 17th July** with some amazing activities going on throughout the morning. A flyer has been sent home to Year 5 and we ask that if you plan to take your child to view the school during school hours to let the school office know. Year 4 have also be sent the flyer and are welcome to visit but at this stage we would prefer they attend an after school appointment or the event on the Saturday rather than missing learning time. The children in Year 4 should have opportunities to visit Eggar's and Amery Hill when they are in Year 5 as part of our secondary school outreach and enrichment programme.

Mrs María Lloyd

Scroll down for the Weekly Timetable and the Summer Term Dates

WEEKLY TIMETABLE

	Monday 14 th	Tuesday 15 th	Wednesday 16 th	Thursday 17 th	Friday 18 th
Morning 8.55 –12.00	Year 5 Swimming 9.45 to 10.45 am Year 4 Swimming 10.45 to 11.45 am Y3 PE	Violin Lessons Brass Lessons just this week Y1 PE	Acorns, Y2 & Y6 PE	Y2, Y3, Y4 PE	Woodwind Lessons Acorns, Y1, Y6 & Y5 PE
Lunchtime 12.00- 1/1.15pm					Cello Lessons
Afternoon 1 / 1.15 –3.30	Guitar	Year 5 Swimming 1.15 to 2.15 pm	Year 4 Swimming 1.30 – 2.30 pm		
Evening	PTFA Meeting 7.30 pm	FGB Meeting 6.30 pm			

Andrews' Endowed Church of England Primary School - Summer Term 2021 Dates

June				
Mon 14 th	Deadline for the PTFA Treasure Hunt entries (by 7pm)			
Mon 21 st	Year 5 & 6 Virtual Road Safety			
Wed 23 rd	Year 6 Trip to Alice Holt & Go-Ape			
Fri 25 th	KS1 Eggar's Multi-Skills (tbc)			
Wed 30th	New Acorns September 2021 Picnic 1 3.50 – 5.15 (by appointment)			
July				
Thurs 1 st	9-12 Sports Day – Currently School Only (to be advised)			
Thurs 1 st	New Acorns September 2021 Picnic 2 (times as above)			
Fri 2 nd	Year 2 Trip to Chichester Harbour			
Mon 5 th	New Acorns September 2021 Picnic 3 (times as above)			
Tues 6 th	Move Up Morning			
Wed 7 th	Sports Day Reserve - School Only (to be advised)			
Wed 7 th	Year 6 Production – Class only (to be advised)			
Thurs 8 th	Year 6 Production – Class only (to be advised)			
Thurs 8 th	Year 3 Trip to Fishbourne			
Thurs 8 th	New Acorns September 2021 Picnic 4 (times as above)			
Mon12th – Fri 16 th	Year 6 Bikeability starts			
Tues 13 th	School Reports out			
Wed 14 th	Bastille Day (tbc)			
Thurs 15 th	KS2 Rounders (tbc)			
Thurs 22 nd	Year 6 Leavers Assembly (tbc) – currently, we do not know whether this will be a			
	recorded event as it was last year, or whether there will be any capacity for a live event. We will keep Y6 parents notified.			
Fri 23 rd	Last day of Summer Term			

TERM DATES 2021

<u>Summer Term 2021</u> Half Term 31st May – 4th June (INSET Day – 7th June) 7th June – 23rd July

Autumn Term 2020 2nd September – 22nd October

(NB: INSET DAYS – 2nd & 3rd September – term starts for the children on Monday 6th September)

Half Term - 25th October – 29th October

1st November – 17th December